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ion%20Loan%20Fund 
 
 
 
 
 



Comments of Massachusetts Association of Community Development Corporations 
(MACDC) --  MACDC expressed strong support for the MHIC Consortium’s $59 million 
NSP2 request and the Consortium’s target geography.  MACDC noted that subsidy levels 
for NSLF properties may need to be more than $100,000 per unit in order to achieve 
neighborhood transformation.  MACDC also encouraged MHIC to consider larger 
multifamily buildings (e.g. 5-12 units) for NSLF and NSP2 funding.  Finally, MACDC 
encouraged NSP2 funds, although provided as loans, to be more similar to grants such 
that repayment would not be required so long as affordability and other requirements are 
satisfied. 

Comments of Massachusetts Law Reform Institute (MLRI) – MLRI suggested that the 
MHIC Consortium activities target more funds than the minimum 25% to households  at 
or below 50% of AMI including the neediest households at or below 30% AMI. MLRI 
suggested that MHIC coordinate with other resources, specifically Low-Income Housing 
Tax Credits and Section 8 subsidies, to maximize benefits to families that need the most 
help. MLRI suggested partnerships with public housing authorities and an admission 
policy that would ensure that no less than 25% of the units are occupied by persons with 
Section 8 vouchers.  MLRI asked that the proposal identify the mechanisms that will be 
employed to ensure long-term affordability for NSP2-funded housing.  MLRI urged that 
housing occupied by tenants and former homeowners be prioritized for assistance.  MLRI 
asked that more specifics be provided regarding how NSP2 funds will be used to further 
fair housing.  MLRI requested that the proposal provide more information if any 
properties will be demolished, including why demolition would be selected over 
preservation and advised that a anti-displacement and relocation plan must be developed. 

Comments of Planning Office for Urban Affairs (POUA) – POUA urged that occupied 
properties, and not just vacant properties, be assisted by the MHIC Consortium with 
NSP2 funds. 

All comments were taken into consideration in the preparation of the MHIC Consortium 
NSP2 proposal. 
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